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	Terrell Police Department
                                                          201 E. Nash Street, Terrell, TX 75160 * 972-551-6622



November 12, 2009

Dear Firearms Training Official:

This letter is being sent to all law enforcement agencies using the Terrell Police Department gun range for training and qualification.  The purpose is to explain new policies that are being implemented effective immediately.  Our intent is to streamline the scheduling process and hopefully eliminate conflicts.  Additionally, we intend to enhance the security of the range as we strive to improve the infrastructure.
A new procedure for range use requests is being implemented.  The following e-mail address will be the only recognized means for scheduling time on the Terrell Police Department range.  Requests must be submitted to: nhauger@cityofterrell.org.  Requests should be submitted at least 30 days in advance.  In situations where little notice is possible, every attempt will be made to accommodate the agency making the request; however there are no guarantees.  There will also be times when inclement weather causes range sessions to be cancelled; those times will be accommodated as well.  As always, range requests will be honored on a first come first serve basis.
Over the last 12 months, there have been numerous instances of reckless damage at the firing range.  This damage has primarily consisted of target system and training equipment being damaged by gunfire.  There have also been several instances of trash and used targets not being properly disposed.  Effective immediately, use will be limited to personnel conducting training in an official capacity with their respective agency.  A range master, firearms instructor, or agency range safety officer shall be present.  Personal use is now strictly prohibited.
A secure pad lock has been installed on the gate and the key will be maintained in the communication center at the Terrell Police Department, 201 E. Nash St.  This key must be checked out and returned daily to TPD.  These measures are necessary and reasonable, as we intend to maintain a professional law enforcement range that is beneficial to our department, as well as yours.
In the near future, there will be a link to the Terrell Police Department firing range calendar on the Terrell Police Department website.  A link will be sent by e-mail to all user representatives when operational.  In the interim, please use the following link to the calendar: http://terrellcpa.tripod.com/terrellpdrange/.
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in regard to these new policies.

Respectfully,

____________________________

Nathan Hauger, Ranger Master

Terrell Police Department
972-551-6622        972-524-3699         Fax 972-551-6625

P.O. Box 310      201 East Nash      Terrell, Texas 75160


